
Yaburara And Coastal Mardudhunera Charitable Trust 

The Trustee Advisory Council would like to provide an 

update on the Trust to the Yaburara and Madudhunera

community. In July 2023, Perpetual was appointed as 

Trustee for the Yaburara and Mardudhunera Trust. 

As the Trust Manager for the Yaburara and Madudhunera

Charitable Trust I would like to introduce Perpetual as the 

new Trustee responsible for managing and safeguarding 

these funds. With a strong commitment to upholding the 

rights and heritage of Indigenous communities, we 

understand the importance of these funds in supporting 

your future goals. Perpetual’s strong team of Native Title 

specialists have experience managing and administering 

funds for 50 communities across Australia. This 

experience will enable us to carry out the trustee role 

effectively and efficiently for the YM Charitable Trust. Our 

expertise in navigating complex issues of governance and 

community development and our respect and admiration 

for Aboriginal people and culture sets us apart in the 

Native Title sector. We are dedicated to fostering 

transparency, accountability, and responsible 

management of these resources to ensure they are used 

to advance your community's well-being and progress. 

We look forward to collaborating closely with you and 

ensuring that your Native Title funds are managed with the 

utmost care and respect they deserve. Thank you for your 

trust, and we are excited about the positive impact we can 

achieve together.

Kind regards

Paula Stewart

Native Title Trust Manager

Introduction to Perpetual
August 2023

What is important to the 

Yaburara and 

Costal Mardudhunera People….

---is important to us. 

We want to:

LISTEN

LEARN

UNDERSTAND



Working with the Yaburara and Coastal 

Mardudhunera members

The Perpetual team are looking to building a long and 

positive engagement with the Yaburara and Coastal 

Mardudhunera members. This will include attending 

meetings with the members, to understand your needs 

and concerns.  

Changes to the Member Benefits Policy 

During the transition of the trust, it became apparent 

that the size of the trust is unable to support the existing 

member benefit budget. Unfortunately, this has led to 

the Advisory Committee having to make tough 

decisions to balance the budget and secure the long-

term viability of the trust. We understand the 

importance of these funds for supporting your 

community's initiatives and projects. Rest assured, we 

are actively addressing this issue and working to 

resolve the situation. Our primary focus is on ensuring 

responsible stewardship of the funds and securing a 

positive financial outlook for trust and the members. 

Your continued support and understanding during this 

time are greatly appreciated as we seek to navigate 

and improve this situation.

Application process

You will be receiving a copy of the new Member 

Benefits Guidelines and new application form by email. 

Copies will also be available at the Wirrawandi

Corporation. 

Yaburara Mardudhunera Members making applications 

will need to submit an application form with supporting 

documents to:  assistance@wacrntbc.com.au  

mailto:membership@wacrntbc.com.au

